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Defeating Brain Tumours  
Brief for Parliamentarians  

Brain tumours are  

the biggest cancer  

killer of children  

and adults under 40.  

3,500 people lose  

their lives to a brain 

tumour every year. 

Brain tumours reduce 

life expectancy by, on 

average, 20 years - the 

highest of any cancer.  

Why Us Why Now 

 Since we were founded in 1996, we have dedicated ourselves to 

funding excellent research, reducing diagnosis times and providing 

practical support and information for people with a brain tumour, their 

family and friends. 
 We are lean and efficient. 80p of every £1 we raise is spent on our 

charitable objectives to meet our mission and goals. 18p is invested 

into raising funds for the future and just 2p in every £1 is spent on 

governance.  
 We have invested £17 million to date and have committed to investing 

£5.2million to our current research portfolio over the next four years.  
 We deliver information and support services across the UK, including a 

comprehensive suite of information and support resources, a 

dedicated Children, Families and Young Adults Service, an advocacy 

programme, resources and training for healthcare professionals and 

funding for Clinical Nurse Specialists. 
 Our Headsmart campaign has reduced average diagnosis times for 

children, with the potential to save lives and reduce long term 

disabilities.  

 

Our Strategy  
We are committed to having the greatest possible impact for everyone 

affected by a brain tumour in the UK, to defending the most amazing part of 

the human body and together defeating brain tumours.  We have set 

ambitious goals as we know these are the only way we will see a real and 

lasting difference for people with a brain tumour, so that getting a diagnosis 

no longer means a death sentence.   

Double survival within 10 years in the UK 

Our goal is to halve the average years of life lost to a brain tumour from 

20.1 to 10 years by 2025. 

Halve the negative impact that brain tumours have on quality of life 

Our goal is to halve the harm caused by brain tumours by 2020. 

Please  support us on Social Media  
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About us 

The Brain Tumour Charity is  

at the forefront of the fight to 

defeat brain tumours, making a 

difference every day to the lives 

of people with a brain tumour 

and their families.  We fund 

pioneering research to increase 

survival, raise awareness of the 

symptoms and effects of brain 

tumours and provide support for 

everyone affected to improve 

quality of life. 



 

The Facts (Adults) 

 Brain tumours are different to 

other cancers, as they affect the 

part of you that makes you who 

you are. 

 Every day 30 people in the UK 

are diagnosed with a brain 

tumour. 

 One in three people need to visit 

a medical professional more than 

5 times before they receive their 

diagnosis of a brain tumour.  

 14 people in the UK die from a 

brain tumour every day, over 

5,000 every year. 

 60% of people diagnosed with a 

high grade brain tumour will die 

within one year and just 19% of 

people will survive for five years 

or more . 

The Facts (Children 

and Teenagers) 

 598 children and young people 

aged 19 and under are diagnosed 

with a brain tumour on average 

each year in the UK . 

 58% of children aged 0-14 are 

diagnosed with a high grade 

brain tumour as an emergency. 

 Brain and CNS tumours kill more 

children aged 14 and under than 

leukaemia or any other cancer.   

 On average over 129 children die 

each year because of their brain 

tumour.  

 Average diagnosis time is 

currently 6.7 weeks from the 

first symptoms . The very best 

countries in the world (including 

the USA and Poland) diagnose in 

under 5 weeks. 

The Facts (Research) 

 Less than 3% of the £498 million 

invested in cancer research 

funding in the UK in 2015 was 

spent on brain tumours. 

 

 

Our priorities (2015-2020) 

To achieve our goals, we have established key priorities to direct our 

activities, engage the brain tumour community and make the changes vital for 

success. 

A cure can’t wait 

We will invest in forward-thinking, outcomes-orientated and patient-focused 

research.  We will bring about global collaboration to speed up the time it 

takes to turn discoveries into treatments and cures.  

Every patient is a research patient 

We will make sure every patient is able to contribute to research and clinical 

trials, as this gives them faster access to treatments, better care and the 

opportunity to help defeat this disease.  

Early and accurate diagnosis 

We will work to reduce diagnosis times and improve accuracy of diagnosis so 

that brain tumours are treated earlier, with the best possible treatment at the 

right time.  

Equal access to the best treatment and care 

We will work to ensure every person with a brain tumour has the same access 

to high quality treatment, care and information regardless of postcode, age or 

tumour type.  

Improving life today 

We will provide information and support to help every person to navigate the 

system and improve their quality of life. 

United in our battle to defeat brain tumours 

We will lead and facilitate a community that works collaboratively.  We value 

everyone’s contribution. Every day, we witness the impact of a diagnosis on 

people’s lives and this makes us committed to finding a cure.  It is imperative 

we do this as part of a community of people affected by and working against 

this disease.  Only by working as one, will we make change happen.  

Adults  whose 

tumour  was 

diagnosed as an 

emergency more 

than any other 

cancer.  

Brain Tumour 

patients who are 

taking part in a 

clinical  trial.  

Brain Tumours  

reduce life 

expectancy by an 

average of 20 

years, the highest 

of any cancer.  



 

 

The Asks 

 Ask schools to 
communicate with 
parents about 
HeadSmart via their text 
or email service. 

 Ask secondary schools to 
share the HeadSmart 
animation during 
assembly or a PSHE 
lesson. 

 Ask GP services to 
display an image of the 
symptoms cards, or the 
animation, on the TV 
screen in the waiting 
room and provide them 
with a quick reference 
poster. 

 Ask Child Health Clinics 
to have a small stand 
with symptoms cards in 
the waiting area and 
ensure each member of 
staff has one. 

 Ensure that brain 
tumours are included in 
the list of health 
conditions that require 
additional support needs 
in the most PIP 
assessment guide. 

 Ensure that the 
Government prioritises 
measures when 
negotiating ‘Brexit’ that 
maintain access to EU 
funding programmes, 
opportunities for 
collaboration. 

Context of ‘The Asks’ 

HeadSmart 

HeadSmart is a multi award winning, UK wide campaign based on research 

funded by The Brain Tumour Charity at The University of Nottingham. 

HeadSmart aims to educate the public and healthcare professionals about the 

signs and symptoms of brain tumours in children and young people, to reduce 

diagnosis times.  This will save lives and reduce long-term disabilities.  Our 

goal is to reduce average diagnosis times to 4 weeks or less in line with NHS 

targets.   

You can help us promote HeadSmart in schools and GP services in your 

constituency. We are happy to provide assistance and resources.  

The Task and Finish Group on brain tumour research 

The Department of Health formed a task and finish group to investigate 

barriers into brain tumour research. We have been asked to lead on 

discussions around early diagnosis and biobanking, two areas of work which 

we had already committed funding to in our research strategy A Cure Can’t 

Wait. 

More Government money for  research into brain tumours will have a limited 

impact unless certain, existing barriers in the research infrastructure are 

overcome. 

The group’s report with recommendations to stakeholders will be published 

in the Summer. We will be pushing Government and other relevant 

stakeholders to put the recommendations into action. 

Welfare and benefits 

Last year, our report Losing Myself: The Reality of Life with a Brain Tumour  

highlighted that 1 in 2 people face financial difficulties as a result of a brain 

tumour symptoms and the burden of treatment, and many reported that they 

were unable to access advice about claiming additional financial support. 

We actively try and influence policy on welfare issues, including Personal 

Independence Payments (PIP) and The Charity runs a weekly, benefits clinic 

by telephone in partnership with Citizens Advice Rushmoor offering financial 

advice to people personally affected by a brain tumour across the UK.   

 

Leaving the EU 

The UK’s decision to leave the EU is likely to have an impact on scientific 

research in the UK and EU member states. The impact will be particularly 

acute for rarer cancers like brain tumours, which benefit from a critical mass 

of expertise and knowledge and a wider pool of patients for clinical trials 

across the EU. 

Want to know more? 

 www.thebraintumourcharity.org 

 Policy@thebraintumourcharity.org 

 https://www.thebraintumourcharity.org/about-

 


